

NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 12TH JANUARY 2012 AT ST GEORGE HOTEL HARROGATE

PRESENT:	B HART	- ACTING CHAIRMAN	N FOWLER
	K STOKER	- TREASURER	R BLACKER
	L BLACKER	- SECRETARY	P CHAPLOW
	T HEEKS		I EDWARDS
	P THOMPSON		P CLARK
	T DEAKIN		J ROGERS
	S TYAS		M MIDGELEY
	D BELLAMY		T BENSON
	S WILKINSON		M GRAINGER
	I AINSLEY		

1. CHAIRMANS OPENING REMARKS

The Acting Chairman opened the meeting at 1930 hrs and thanked everyone for attending.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence had been received from N Truter, G Jones and M Plant

3. CORRESPONDENCE

The statement sent to the Secretary by the Chairman was read out to the Committee and discussed. His resignation was accepted.

The letter from a member of the CPSA that was sent via the Contact Form was also discussed and it was decided to pass the letter to Tony Heeks as Regional Director to pass on to the CPSA HQ for further investigation. The Contact Form submission on the CPSA website is automatically sent to Nick Truter. This needs changing so it goes to the Secretary (Linda Blacker) who will then contact the Chairman.

ACTION: N TRUTER

3A. TREASURERS REPORT

The Treasurer reported that there was £5254 in the Building Society account and £3530.80 in the current account making a total of £8784.80. 2012 badges had all been paid for.

Levies were overdue from Penrith, NOE and Coniston. Coniston had sent all the badges etc back to CPSA HQ instead of K Stoker.

4. CPSA AWARDS

The Annual CPSA Awards 2012 had been advertised in PULL Magazine asking for nominations from different categories. HQ had asked for suggestions from someone from our Area to be nominated, but it was decided to let individuals vote for their own nomination. The closing date is 10th February 2012.

4A. DATES FOR CHAMPIONSHIPS

The Discipline Managers were asked to send details to the Secretary of Championship/Selection shoot dates .

Neil Fowler was asked to speak to Bywell about putting on a sportrap shoot for Cumbria.

ACTION: N FOWLER

5. ON-LINE CALENDAR

It was decided to run the on-line calendar parallel with the North Regional and County Championship 2012 format.

6. COURSE CO-ORDINATOR

It was discussed that someone was needed to fill the role vacated by K Stoker. Tony Heeks mentioned John Robinson to do the job. Phil Thompson wanted it minuting that he would like to ask Nigel Hirst and whoever got the job would need co-opting on to the Committee. This would be discussed at the next meeting.

7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

With Steve Dowles resignation it left a vacancy for a Yorkshire Representative Paul Clark was voted on as Yorkshire Rep. Proposed – T Benson, seconded S Wilkinson.

All co-opted members would be given a vote on the Committee.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 2210 hrs.

LINDA BLACKER
SECRETARY
30/1/12